
W hat a week! As URI welcomed thousands of students for the start of the new academic year, we welcomed back our URI 
Catholic Center family along with many newcomers. I was delighted 
to see many of my former students from Prout, and to meet so 
many other new and returning students. The Catholic Center 
regulars were happy to see so many new faces and were 
exceedingly gracious in welcoming them. Our Open House was a 
success, considering that the posted timeframe was 1pm to 4pm 
and the first students arrived at 12nn and the last student didnȭt 
leave until 5:30pm! One senior pointed out that for First Scoop we 
had the largest number of students in four years. We even prayed 
Night Prayer last Thursday before serving up snacks for the 
Pats game! Some said our prayers worked; others said the Pats 
didn't need them!  

 

Our Newman Executive Board, headed up by senior Peter Swanson, 
did an outstanding job pulling together our Welcome Week 
activities, especially our Welcome Back BBQ last Sunday. Special 
thanks to hospitality chair Katie York for organizing food sign-ups 
and covering what we were lacking. Thanks to all of the students 
who brought food and drinks. Thanks, too, to our FOCUS 
missionaries for all of their assistance with spreading the word 
around campus. 

 

Many thanks to Steve Brophy of Brickleyȭs for donating the ice 
cream for our First Scoop event on the first day of classes. Iȭve 
learned an important marketing strategy: no college student can 
turn down Brickleyȭs! Parishioner Donna Murtha-DiMeo helped 
set up, serve up the ice cream with all the fixings, and clean up after 
the event. Thanks, Donna! Parishioners Bill and Karen Holland, 
Mary Freeman and Sarah Tracy prepared food for the Welcome 
Back BBQ on Sunday. Thanks so much for your generosity! Joe 
Klopfenstein worked the grill with impressive dexterity and 
Judy was on hand to keep everything else moving smoothly! 
Thanks to one and all! 

 

The repointing of the steps at two of the entrances to the Catholic 
Center was completed this past week, along with the installation of 
new railings. And not to be outdone by the work done recently in 
the parish parking lot, we had our own Ȱmini-digȱ on Monday, 
which will make the repair of a non-operational pole light possible.  
 

Lastly, looking ahead, be sure to mark your calendars for Sunday, 
October 4, the Feast of Saint Francis of Assisi. The Catholic Center 
will host a Blessing of Animals on the 4th at 1pm. Just bring your 
pet(s) to the front lawn of the Catholic Center (weather permitting) 
for a blessing. Weȭll also have some refreshments on hand. We hope 
you can join us. 

 

Follow us on Facebook (facebook.com/uricatholiccenter) or check 
out our website (rhodycatholic.com) for more information! Enjoy 
the sampling of pictures!   
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